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A Letter from Pastor Josh__________________                                                                 
      “Raising Up Fully Committed Followers of Jesus Christ.”     June 2022 
 

 

Chapel friends, 

 

Summer is upon us. Join us for outdoor worship Sunday, June 12, 

at 10:30am. We also still need a few more volunteers for 

Vacation Bible School, our first since 2019. We will be gathering 

June 12-16 from 6-8pm. I'm also excited for Chapel Summer Fest 

July 30, noon-6pm. It will have a familiar feel, with some new and 

exciting things. Let's use these opportunities to reach our 

community and further the mission of Jesus. 

 

 

In His service, 

 

 

Pastor Josh  
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Contact Us 

W: chapelchurch.org 

P: 717-244-6375 

f: @ChapelChurch 

Worship Schedule: 

8 AM – Traditional 

9:15 – Small Groups & 

Sunday School 

10: 30 AM – Modern 

Join us online on our 

facebook page or 

chapelchurch.org  

Church Office Hours: 

Monday – Friday 

9: 30 AM – 12: 30 PM  

Prayer Chain: 

chapelpt@gmail.com 

 

 



 

 

Worship Updates 
 

 

June 12 – Combined Worship – 10: 30 AM outside in the Grove 
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June 2       Youth night 6:30 – 8 

June 5       Sunday Schl 9:15 – 10:15                                      

June 9       Youth Night 6:30 - 8  

June 12      Sunday Schl 9:15 – 10:15 

June 16      Youth night 6:30 - 8    

June 19 Sunday Schl 9:15 – 10:15 

June 23 Youth Night 6:30 - 8                                    

June 26  Sunday Schl 9:15 – 10:15 

June 30      Youth night 6:30 – 8 

 

 



 
 

Children’s Ministry 
 

Children’s Ministry Information for May Newsletter 

“Lava Lava Luna” VBS  Ages 5 thru 12 

June 12-16, 2022, 6:00-8:00 PM (Sunday thruThursday) 

Registration Sheet -  MUST FILL OUT COMPLETELY! 

Parent’s / Guardian 
Name  

 

 Last Name                       First Name (s) 

Mailing Address   -   

City / State / Zip   -  

Phone #    - (      )   Emergency  Phone 
#  

(      ) 

Email Address       -  

First Name Last Name Gender       Age  Grade Completed Allergies / Concerns 

  

 

      

     M / F 

    

  

 

 

M / F 

    

  

 

 

M / F 

    

  

 

 

M / F 

    

  How did you hear of Chapel Church’s VBS? ❑ Church Sign ❑ Daycare ❑ Facebook ❑ Website ❑ Friend __________  

   LAVA LAVA LUAU -  Keeping cool when things get hot!  

Emotions are like a force of nature, but with God’s help, we can learn to 
take control of our emotions before a storm hits!  During our fun week at 
the Lava Lava Luau, we’ll see what God’s Word says about anger, sadness, 
jealousy, and frustration and learn how we can respond to others who may 
be feeling these emotions as well.     In Lava Lava Luau 5-Day VBS 
curriculum, kids will learn biblical ways to express and deal with their 
emotions. 

NOTE:  Please be aware that pictures will be taken throughout this event and could be used for 
media or display purposes and are the exclusive property of Chapel Church and its 
photographer(s).In consideration for being accepted by Chapel Church for participation in VBS 2022. 

For more information or to email this registration contact:                                                                         
Chris Kessler at chris@chapelchurch.org or by phone at 717 

495-7232.                                                                                        PG 3                                                                                       
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Home Helps 2022 Summer Work Camps  

 
Ready to serve your neighbors this summer? We would love to have YOU! 

  

Join us during one (or multiple) of our incredible work camp weeks! A work camp is an event 
that brings multiple groups of volunteers together to serve our neighbors in need. We are so 
ready to serve with you!! 

It is actually a local “Mission Trip” where volunteers can do everything as if they traveled to a 
distant location, but they can enjoy their own hot shower and sleep in their own beds at night. 

Faith Beyond the Pews (Red Lion/Eastern School District)- June 5-10, 2022 

York City Work Camp (York City/Surrounding Area)- June 26 – July 1, 2022 

Home Helps Northeast Work Camp (Northeastern School District)- July 24 – 29, 2022 

Each of our work camps have different locations and volunteer application deadlines, so 
please read the fact sheets for more specific information. To submit your volunteer 
applications and view our fact sheets, please go to https://servants.org/pennsylvania/home-
helps-work-camps/ for more information. 

Our volunteer applications are now all completely online! All you have to do is go to the 
website link and click application to fill out and submit! You can also access our fact sheets, as 
well as poster and ways to serve!  

Volunteer applications are due three weeks before the work camp date.  More information is 
available on the Welcome Center tables.   

We hope to see you this summer!!! 
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https://u6902954.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=Bqb1ddnxfBMlYZitAz2A-2BxAjDhZve-2F4-2BBdEWuDj4EPiJpVAKOBIc3YCv80nIUCZAD5bb1VNSZFAdJlIk2nd2rv0ur0Ox12-2BR5VcRBuWypRg-3Dr-wP_U0JC5BX4wLa-2FQSkuyKc59QLFvuH4ih93huDJvLb5eFKamuq8cfNLICRdtYNMNuGwTqa26XoKx3u70m4UPUbkhHUBaS9THAjzUy7qtftHfQEnb9BwII5TNg6Mwa8CInBm14DOXr-2BieJr0q6ELAF6OEsfVEtXQa-2BdbQkIsAFEtkP4Uu-2F15gfU3EJKJS3xaWRqmBW6Df9Bb7sTiYD4pGAjzJZTaPP6iekqTX1csd8DlUVrTxeJdS0JERl1YBL-2FNHecJ9nO4W46ZnPQ9K4u31OY1fYeq6WV1AK1eYzLdEK6Gkmp3wZ0C1A4zDmfop1riUp2X-2BB4U79isurC2B1u-2FC24NaGjgd0jGBYOFEWNyZqfQMBe2dK6wJxzzA3-2BYNzEBi6nJ


 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE!!! 

        

   

 

Chapel Summer Fest – July 30 12:00PM – 6:00 PM 

Food, Music, Bake Sale, Bazaar Stand, Games, Ice Cream Truck/ Taco Truck.  Volunteers are 

needed for table setup on Friday night and cleanup/takedown Saturday after the event ends. If 

you would like to help in the kitchen, contact Mark Downs. If you can help with the Bake Sale 

and/or contribute items, contact Bonnie Bluett. Contact Heather Dunn hdunn251@gmail.com 

for more information or contact the church office. 
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CHOIR NOTES 

 

A huge shout-out to the choir members for their faithful service each Sunday at Chapel’s 

Traditional Worship service, as well as their diligent rehearsals and extra participation with 

special events. 

We are also very thankful for the encouragement and support provided by the Chapel family. 

It has been a good season getting back into a more regular routine and joining in with the 

Praise Team on occasion, too. 

 

Although we are finished with this choir season, some of the choir members will most likely 

offer special music on occasional weeks over the summer months. Perhaps there are others in 

the congregation who would like to do a special musical number, either a vocal or an 

instrumental, or perhaps a friend or family member of someone would like to share their 

talents. Please let Muriel know of any suggestions  as soon as possible so we can get it on the 

summer schedule.  

 

Looking ahead to the fall and winter season, new voices are always welcome and 

appreciated!  A few extra male voices would be a blessing, and we currently only have one 

alto. Please pray for God to tough a few hearts to sing His praises with the choir.  Instruments 

would be a wonderful addition to our efforts also! Perhaps you want to dust off that 

wind/brass/string instrument - we would love to have you join us! Pianists or keyboardists are 

always appreciated!   

 

If there is a special hymn or song that anyone would like to request, please let Muriel know 

and we will make all attempts to prepare it as a special number or add it to the Sunday 

morning hymn line-up.  

 

Keep singing! 

Muriel 
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Parish Kitchen / Walk-in Refrigerator & Freezer Clean-up 
 

The Walk-in Refrigerator & Freezer have been cleaned out of expired items and the 
shelves/floor cleaned.  If you or your group put anything in either the refrigerator or freezer, 
the items must be labeled and dated in compliance with food safety regulations.  Periodic 
checks will be made to ensure compliance with these standards.  The storage shelves for paper 
goods/silverware/cups, etc has also been organized.  Except as marked, these items are for 
general use for any church events so please check there before buying additional supplies. 
Please do your part to keep our kitchen clean and in compliance with food safety standards.  If 
you have any questions, contact the church office. If we can’t answer your questions, we will 
direct you to someone that can.   
 
 

Leadership Council Updates  

Child Care Coordinator Opening:  Since Jennifer Eyler left the Child Care Coordinator position 

last year around this time, Whitney Wargo and other volunteers have helped with schedules 

until Chris Kessler was hired as Director of Children’s Ministry last fall.  Chris has seen the need 

to fill this position to have one person to help with scheduling Children’s Ministry volunteers 

for Sunday School, Nursery, Children’s Church, Thursday night child care, and other special 

events.  This is a part-time position of approximately 5 hours per week.  If you are interested in 

more information about this position or to apply, please contact Bonnie Bluett at 

bonniebluett@yahoo.com or by phone at 717-515-4995.   

 

Thank You to Matt Forney:  We want to thank Matt Forney for performing our part-time 

Facilities Maintenance position during the past few months.  With the increasing price of gas 

with his commute, he has found it necessary to notify of his need to resign at this time.  If you 

are interested in more information about this position, please contact Brian Conner at 

sycbrian@comcast.net or by phone at 717-887-5906. 
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Rummage Sale 2022 Wrap-Up 

 After having missed year 2021 (the normal year for rummage sale), three years had 

passed since our last one and the “old timers” just picked up where they left off and dealt with 

new challenges.  

 The building and pavilion were full of items; and thanks to the Forney Family, the 

pavilion was tarped – which proved timely with this year’s weather: two solid days of rain.  

That was a blessing as we felt more shoppers came and could shop in one location, stay dry, 

and grab a bowl of soup and a sandwich.   There was a steady flow of shoppers throughout the 

sale – from Thursday morning’s waiting line that extended to the church parking lot to the 3rd 

day bag sale.  

Two weeks is a very brief time period to set up an entire “thrift store” and then tear it 
down again.  The Parish Building is a wonderful edifice to carry out such a project.   

 
To all the workers and department heads (returning and new) – thank you for all the 

time you gave to unpack, sort, arrange, price, keep the tables organized throughout the sale, 
and then pack the leftovers into boxes and bags for distribution to various ministries.  Your 
commitment to get this giant undertaking accomplished and your endurance for the long days 
is appreciated, commendable, and we pray for blessings to be heaped upon you for this 
dedication.  This year’s team of gents and ladies for the tear down was fantastic – we 
accomplished this job in record time . . . and then the Romeo guys came on Monday morning 
to finalize putting away the “props” we use in a very organized method.   

   
What really happens in two weeks is setting up a Thrift Store, then selling the goods for 

three days, and then tearing it down in two hours and distributing to many different 
organizations or individuals. Ministries included are:  Green Drop (designation: Purple Heart), 
Salvation Army Clothing Room downtown York, Kreutz Kreek Library (for their book sales), 
Chrystal’s Place Resource Center (Northeast Neighborhood Association), Hametown Church 
(make blankets, etc. distributed t/o world); Bible distribution to Love Packages, Salvation Army 
York Women's Auxiliary Fabric Fair and many smaller distributions to others. 

 
This year’s proceeds are approximately $14,000 including both food and bake sale.  A 

percentage of this will be given for mortgage principal reduction.   
 

T H A N K    Y O U!!! G O D    B L E S S    Y O U!!!!! 
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Ongoing Bible Collection  

Thanks to all who are donating Bibles.   15 boxes of Bibles were 

recently delivered to a drop off point for Love Packages in Perry 

Hall, MD. Visit Love Packages website: https://lovepackages.org.    

The collection of Bibles @ Chapel Church is ongoing.  If you have 

Bibles lying around that you do not use or see Bibles at yard 

sales and thrift shops and wish you knew where you could 

donate, please consider bringing them to Chapel Church and 

place in the wooden bookcases located inside the Education 

Wing doorway.    Love Packages goal for 2022 is to send 2,200  tons to other 

countries. So far 660 tons have been sent to the following countries: Belize, El 

Salvador, Ghana, India, Kenya, Nigeria, Guatemala, Guyana, Sierra Leone, South 

Africa, Tanzania, Thailand, Uganda, Ukraine, Zimbabwe, Honduras, and Zambia.   

The testimonies abound of what Bibles mean to those who desperately want the 

Word. A few recent ones: 

From South Africa: “Thank you for the Bible Dictionary, never has anyone here had a 

Bible dictionary, now I’m able to teach with extra knowledge.”  

From Malawi: “Our church, is a local indigenous church which started in the remote 

villages in the early 1980’s . . . the books and Bibles you gave have been distributed 

to people in town and in the rural areas.  . . the material has also been very helpful 

to me in preparation of sermons.   The church is mainly comprised of untrained 

pastors . . . all the people that have seen or received the material have gone a step 

up in terms of their faith in Jesus Christ. Thank you Love Packages.” 

Any questions you may have can be directed to Jean Chubb at  jrc2@comcast.net or 717-

244-1089.   
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Church Prayer Initiative 

We hope you have been utilizing the monthly prayer calendars highlighting various ministries, 

chapel staff, as well as scripture and prayer helps.  Prayer unity is so uplifting and we hope to 

continue that move of the spirit by suggesting a "Prayer Focus" each month.  Place the focus at 

your daily devotional guide, on your mirror or any other frequently viewed place that catches 

your attention.  Maybe on your cell phone (smile).  Our monthly Prayer Focus for June is 

UNITY.  The scripture that quickly comes to me, is from Matthew 18:19-20, "For where two or 

three are gathered together in my name, there I am in the midst of them.  As you pray 

throughout the month, consider your friends at Chapel as we pray for unity of the saints... for 

the Holy Spirit to bind us together with Christ as the head... and that God would renew a right 

spirit within us.  Brother and sisters of the gospel, laboring together for the Kingdom, through 

encouragement and sharing hope.  And Jesus is there in our midst.  Blessings for your month - 

- - - - - - -- Women's Prayer Initiative Group 

 

Fall Women's Fellowship Day 

 

Please save-the-date of November 12th for the next Women's Fellowship Day to be held at 

Chapel in the Parish Building.  We were so encouraged that many Chapel women asked for 

another day to occur, so we secured the date and have begun our planning.  But there is still 

time to join the committee to finalize plans.  If you would like to be a part, please contact 

Marilyn Kotcher and let her know.  We have a wonderful woman in our local area for our 

featured speaker that will be a blessing to all of us, you for sure do not want to miss.  More 

details coming, but for now CIRCLE THE DATE and plan some "me" time for you and your 

friends! 
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Happy Birthday & Anniversary: 

 
         June 1      Bruce & Polly Bailey             June 21   Ryan & Jessica Kessler 
 June  1     Dan & Beth Innerst  June 23   Josh & Brandy Bailey 
 June 2      Ryan & Karla McCleary  June 23   Mike & Cheryl Reinhold 
 June 5      Chuck & Pam Vucetich  June 25   John & Loretta Wagaman 
 June 8      Barry & Eileen Litttle  June 26   Len & Rhonda Kitlinski 
 June 11    Michael & Tammy Henning June 28   Donald & Diane Fauth 
 June 12    Perry & Treva Bailey  June 30   Denny & Muriel Slenker    
 June 13    Michael & Heather Dunn    

     

 

 

 

 
2 Cathy Grim    20 Bonnie Bluett 

 2 Henry Orwig   20 Colley Boyd   
 2 Wes Wilson           20 Carter MacDonald    
 3 Tony Grosse       22 Maxwell Sedgwick     

3 Lana Henry   22 Roy Smeltzer 
 3 Sandy Stine   24 Eileen Little 
 4 Tammy McWilliams  25 Donald Fauth   
 7 Kathy Hutcheson  30 Deanna Holtzapple        
 8 Elise Smith     
 8 Nicholas Smith       
 11 Cory Miller      
 11 Barry Wallick      
 12 Marilyn Kotcher        
 12 Larry Orwig   
 14 Kylee Albright        
 15 Jonathan Bluett         
 18 Travis Fauth    
 18 Jerry Hutcheson   
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Chapel Church            
3050 Cape Horn Rd 
Red Lion, PA  17356         
 
 
           Return Service Requested 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                           

           
  Raising Up Fully Committed  Followers of Jesus Christ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Go to our website  

And catch up with what’s happening at Chapel! 

Chapelchurch.org 


